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Whoever you are, 
Wherever you are
on life’s journey, 
You are welcome

here. 

We are in
the Season

After
Pentecost
and the
color is
green. 

Kate Moody is a composer and pianist who has
produced eight CDs of her work, ranging from solo

piano to symphonic works. Her music is inspired by
nature and by her studies of spiritual philosophy -
“Being attentive to the field of awareness,” (Amit
Goswani). Kate's first church job was in 1990 as
Choir Director at Suquamish UCC in Suquamish,
Washington, with Rev. Dick Kroll. Working with

choirs and congregations has inspired many choral
pieces - originals and arrangements. Kate looks

forward to creating meaningful moments of uplifting
music with all of you at Open Door!

Welcome our new Music Director!



Interim Thoughts
Hiking last week
at Big Trees
South Grove, we
noticed the
dogwood trees
taking on color.
Aspen leaves
were preparing 

to golden. Everything is alive with the hint of
Fall. Kids are  back at school. Clouds can be
seen over the mountains. The changing of the
seasons is upon us.
Speaking of seasons, in worship this
September we will observe, “The Season of
Creation.” As the season of Pentecost is so
long many churches have elected to use the
month of September to focus attention on the
beauty of God’s good creation, as well as the
threats to it.
This is the 20th year since Hurricane Katrina,
and the devastation it brought to NOLA. I
remember going to New Orleans on the first
Monday of every month, working with Dr. C.T.
Vivian to partner predominantly White
congregations with Black churches to bring
back the people in a project that Dr. Vivian
called “Churches Helping Churches.”
Remember the devastation wrought on the
Ninth Ward? I listened to the laments of many
of the Black pastors from the Ninth and other
parts of NOLA—their churches occupied the
low ground, of course. Environmental racism
helps ensure that those who are the most
vulnerable feel tragedy first. The White
churches that assisted the Black churches of
NOLA reported that the relationships they
formed were life changing—transformational. 

When a hurricane is coming you don’t say,
“What is your race? What’s your gender?
What’s your politics?” No—you say, “Pass the
sandbag.”
As we hear of new challenges to our
environment in recent days, it is good to
remember that we are not powerless. People
of good will coming together can make a
huge difference. Margaret Mead put it this
way: Never doubt that a small group of
thoughtful, committed citizens can change
the world; indeed, it’s the only thing that
ever has.

Finally, a word about loneliness.
Loneliness has become an epidemic in
modern America. More people live alone
than at any time in our history. Many never
know the joy of human touch—for months,
even years.
It’s possible to feel alone, even in church.
Two things I’d like for us to do:

1) Use the “Connection Card” during Sunday
worship to send me a personal message. I
promise to reach out to you within a day of
receiving your message. I will take you for
coffee or come to your home. We can talk.
Tell me where it hurts.

2) If you see someone in church who is
sitting alone during worship, do not stand
idly by. Go sit with them. Your family will
understand. No one should ever have to
worship alone.

May the peace of the Risen Christ be with
you, always, Gary



MUSICAL SANCTUARY: SIMPLY BEING Musical
Sanctuary is a contemplative service of music, readings, and
guided and silent meditation, exploring different topics and

principles related to spiritual growth and healing. The
service uses the Connect & Glow meditative technique which
helps us experience ourselves and all of life as benevolent,
dynamic energy. Connect & Glow begins with Connect the

Dots - visualizing energy centers - followed by Being Glow,
adding a few energy centers, and exploring the qualities of

each center. The deep relaxation and openness brought on by
the Connect & Glow practice helps the release of patterns of

tension, and supports personal growth. This self-healing
technique is suitable for beginning as well as seasoned

practitioners.

September Choir
Schedule:

Sunday, Sept. 7  9:00 am
Hymn warmup & rehearsal 

Saturday, Sept. 13  10:00 am
Saturday rehearsal

Sunday. Sept. 14 9:00am
Hymn warmup & rehearsal 

Sunday, Sept. 21 9:00am
Hymn warmup and rehearsal 

Sunday. Sept. 28 9:00am
Hymn warmup & rehearsal 

Musical Offerings



Vice-Moderator’s Musings
The Nugget is one of the major
ways that we keep in touch with the
friends of our church who are not
able to join us on a regular basis, so
I will be trying to keep all of you
informed as we proceed with our
search for a “settled” pastor over
the next year or so. 

It is an important time in the life of our church, and we
want to involve as many of the people who care about us as
possible. 
The Pastoral Search Committee has been collecting some
initial feedback from various members by asking a few
basic questions about who we are, and who we want to be. If
you want to participate in this process, we would love to
hear your own answers to these questions:
1) What do you like best about Open Door United Church of
Christ?
2) What do you like least about Open Door United Church of
Christ?
3) What is most important to you in a pastor?
4) What are the most important things to convey to
candidates about Open Door?
Please take a little time to think about these questions, and
consider providing your response to one of the members of
the search committee, or send an email to me, at
olivierleigh2@gmail.com , and I will share your response
with the committee.
I must admit that I did ask a question of our readers in my
last article, but sadly did not receive any responses. Maybe
that is because I did not print my email address in the
article. I look forward especially to hearing from those of
you who cannot give your answers in person!
Submitted by Barbara Olivier

Do you know the
members of the
pastoral search

committee?
Seven people were

chosen to be members
of the pastoral search

committee at last
January’s

congregational
meeting. Each of them

takes this task very
seriously, and they

are doing their best to
complete the task of

selecting what is
known as a “ settled”

pastor for our church.
You are welcome to
speak to any one of

them about this
process.

Tami Chesnut 
Noel Helmbrecht
Mark McCormick
Barbara Olivier

Judy Regalia
Penny Sarvis
Carrie Shinn

Please keep them all
in your prayers.



Treasurer’s Report

Christian Education Recap

The Christian Ed committee has been busy planning for rest of the year. We have
an upcoming open house, September 7th with root beer and orange floats. Come
and visit the Sunday School room, see the curriculum and enjoy the
refreshments. The Advent workshop will be December 7  from 3:00-6:00. Come
enjoy making Advent decorations and enjoy a soup supper. The children’s
program will be December 21 during worship. Pastor Gary and I will be working
on a script for this event. We will end the year with our New Years Eve party
from 7-9 at the Church, everyone welcome. We are also planning on our Big
Trees camp out in June of 2026.So, mark your calendars and come join us!! Hope
everyone is enjoying the cooler fall weather. Patty 

th

Please attend the Congregational meeting on September
14  to discuss the parking lot repairs bid. I propose that we
take money from the Union Church sale to do this repair.
We currently have $93,184 in that account. There has many
discussions in Finance and Facilities about using the Union
proceeds to maintain our facilities. Please call me if you
have any questions. Thanks for your continued financial
support for the running of the Church. Patty 

th

Welcome to our new Childcare Worker!

We are pleased to announce that we have hired a new childcare worker for our
Sunday School program, Abby Fuqua. Many of you know her because her mom
is the church secretary. She is happy to be working here at Open Door and
already feels very welcome and supported. 



Reaching Out
By Open Door Church’s Outreach & Social Justice Team

The goings on and workings of Outreach and Social Justice Team through this year

Who are we?
The Outreach and Social Justice Team is a group of 10 church members who
work to advocate for Earth and Social Justice in Open Door Church. In
January of 2024 the team came up with three statements that we agreed
reflect the team’s mission. We want to nurture the congregation to be
partners in our mission locally, nationally, and internationally. We want to work towards social and earth justice

locally, worldwide, and with our partners in ministry. We want to promote and encourage hands-on
mission opportunities for the whole church. This year, three new members joined the team who
represent the church’s youth, the church’s new members, and prior members of the Union Church.
With them we have a diverse, creative, and vibrant team and we can’t wait to put together more
opportunities and events for the church and community!

Planned Activities for 2025
The Outreach and Social Justice Team is moving into an event filled next couple of months. With
members of our congregation and members of the Faith Lutheran Church we will have an
informational booth at the annual LGBTQ Pride in the Park event at the Murphys Community Park
on September 6 from 12 noon to 4:00 p.m. On September 14, the Team will be hosting a
presentation by Merita Callaway about her charitable work in Ukraine. We will providing a
Ukrainian themed lunch to go with the presentation. If you’re interested in attending this fascinating
presentation please RSVP on the sign up sheet in the Social Hall or by calling Lynne Bird at 209-
768-8677. In October, we will again be doing a Halloween Candy Drive for the folks who live on
Rocky Hill Road (the county’s “Halloween Central”. The team will again be asking for Christmas
gifts for the Calaveras Crisis Center (a group housing victims of domestic violence) and Golden
Nursing Home in San Andreas. We are also planning to again bring Christmas cheer to the residents
of Golden Nursing home through song, refreshment, gifts, and fellowship. 

Partners in Ministry
We currently have 3 partners in ministry. Our partners are non-profits in the community who we
support by providing volunteers, goods, services, and money. Sierra Hope, The Resource
Connection, and Habitat for Humanity are our 3 partners. We are reaching out to their board to find
out how we can best support their incredible work. Sierra Hope is going to be hosting an event for
the unhoused community at Utica Park in October. We have reached out to Sierra Hope to find out
how we can best support their event and will be reaching out to the church via the Weekly Email and
announcements at the Church Service advising you all what we’re doing. The Food Drive in the
Social Hall is still going on for the Resource Connection and we are hoping more members will
contribute. Food items brought in are taken by members of the team to the Resource Connection in
San Andreas Regularly. Habitat for Humanity is actively working on their Angels Camp Project and 



we will be letting the Church know how we can best support them.
We will also be sharing volunteer opportunities with other non-
profits and service organizations with the church as we hear of them. 

Looking Ahead
Some of our events and activities have not been completely finalized
yet. We’re hoping, thanks to Alan Horvath, to have an online course
on the United States Constitution soon. We’re hoping to come up
with some events/activities for the teenagers in the community.
We’re looking into hosting a welcome celebration with church and
community members to welcome Pastor Gary and Resea. Please read
your Weekly Email to keep informed as to what the Outreach and
Social Justice Team is doing. 
We are looking at lots of opportunities and events in the Spring as
well. We’ll post another Nugget Article as Spring approaches.

Hands On Global (Merita’s Charity)
According to their Website, “Hands on Global serves disadvantaged,
underserved, and displaced people hand-to-hand and heart-to-heart
by providing medical support”. Hands on Global is working in Gaza,
Syria, India, Resettlement Camps in the US, and other Refugee
Camps worldwide. As of April the charity has made 6 visits to
Ukraine providing medical supplies and support to the Ukrainian
people devasted by the war. Merita has gone on a few of these
missions. For more information on Hands on Global or how to donate
for much needed medical supplies please go to
www.handsonglobal.org. 

Partners 

in 

Ministry

http://www.handsonglobal.org/


Then [Jesus] said to his disciples, “The harvest is plentiful, but the
laborers are few, therefore pray earnestly to the Lord of the harvest
to send out laborers into his harvest.” - Matthew 9:37-38 (ESV) 

Feeling Overwhelmed? You’re Not Alone. 

Rev. Molly Baskette is the lead pastor of First Church Berkeley UCC
and the author of books about church renewal, parenting, spiritual

growth and more. Sign up for her author newsletter or get
information about her newest book at mollybaskette.com.

  One of my fatal flaws is thinking it all depends on me: my labor, my know-how, my
commitment to getting the job done. I call this Little Red Hen mode. 
  Remember her? She sowed the seed, weeded the field, harvested and milled the grain, baked
the bread, inviting her fellow farm animals into the work at every step. They begged off, but
when they smelled that bread baking, they sure came running. 
  The hen let them watch while she carbo-loaded that whole loaf by herself. I would never.
Instead, I would feed everybody while harboring bitterness that no one had helped me along
the way. 
  My church recently made a big thing happen: creating an emergency shelter for LGBTQ+
asylum seekers. I was overwhelmed with many tasks and found it hard to delegate. Among
other things, we needed new mattresses. 
  An agency gave me the name of a mattress store that might be willing to donate. I almost
didn’t call. I feared red tape and, frankly, rejection: either because we were a church or
because we were supporting trans refugees. 
  But I’m trying to change my attitude, so I called. Joe answered on the second ring. He was
warm, receptive. He joked, “If I can get corporate to donate the mattresses, maybe you can
pray for me in exchange?” 
  Playing along, I said, “I’ll pray for you even if you don’t get us the mattresses. What do you
want?” 
  He turned shy. “Well…every night my family prays for other families—all kinds of families,
however they got here. That everyone can live in peace and safety.” 
  “I’ll join you in that prayer.” Corporate didn’t donate the mattresses. But Joe and his
employees all chipped in and paid for them anyhow. 
  When we get embittered that we are the only one doing God’s work, we might stop and ask
ourselves if we have prayed and acted in ways that invite others in to find their place in it. 

Prayer
Holy Farmer, may I sometimes stop my voluntary stoop laboring to look around and find fellow
field hands, and trade bitterness for playfulness.

http://www.mollybaskette.com/


Small Group
Schedule: 

First Fridays
Friday, Sept. 5

 2pm
Alan Horvath

South Grove Bunch
Monday, Sept. 8

5:30pm
Faye Morrison

The Seekers
Tuesday, Sept. 16

 5pm
Faye Morrison

Faith & Friends
Thursday, Sept. 18 

 10am
Pam Kimes

The Wanderers
Friday, Sept. 19

10:30am
Marilyn Baisel

Angels Angels
Weds., Sept. 24

 11am
Barb Olivier

Outdoor Worship at White Pines
Our annual Outdoor Worship at White Pines was pretty

magical. The worship - message and music - was
wonderful! The flock of geese flying over the lake right
after Gary read “Wild Geese” by Mary Oliver was pretty

spectacular. Make sure to check in our Facebook group to
see videos of the service. Many thanks to all of the

unsung heroes who work so hard to make this event
happen. We couldn’t do it without you! 











Prayers answered

The scriptures tell us: 

“And my God will meet all your needs according
to the riches of his glory in Jesus Christ.” 

Philippians 4:19

We continue to witness the stories of how God
answers our prayers!

God hears our cries and answers them. 
Let us pray daily for the following members

and  friends of our community:

Stella Sundberg 1
Maxine Harper 5

Syl Walton 5
Ian Olivas 8

Alice Williams 11
Cathy Kuhn 14
Carol Woods 24
Jim Walton 25

Rose Mulvaney 26
Mickey Williamson 26

Marci Duggan 26
Tanya Sundberg 30

Don’t see your birthday
listed? We promise it

isn’t on purpose. Please
contact the church office
to have your special day

added to our list. 

 

September

Birthdays

Tabitha Kremesec
Shirley Soderer
Pat Keene 
Jodie and Dianne Gibson
Terry Dowell
Lauren Clark Tusa 
Tracey Ellifritz 
Baby Rowan 
Lynne Klein
Matt Olivier
Robin Chesnut

 

Prayer List

Sandy Fox-Hill
Laura Miller 

Adrienne Zimmerman
Tari Takara

Ben Richardson 
Bruce (Miriam Thorsen)

Dodi Horvath
Brian Whitehead 

Rev. John Randlett
Rev. Marty Williams
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FIRST CONGREGATIONAL UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST, MURPHYS MISSION STATEMENT
We believe that all people are beloved by God and we strive to serve as a welcoming and nurturing church

community to discern the Bible with insight for today and to live out Christ's teachings. 

The Nugget Committee invites you to submit articles of interest and wishes to stress that the deadline is
always the 25th of each month. 

The Committee reserves the right to edit submissions for length and content. 

www.ucc.org

Staff
Interim Pastor  Rev. Dr. Gary Percesepe
Pastor Emeritus Rev. Dr. John Randlett

Music Director Kate Moody
Secretary Jenny Fuqua
Custodian Lucie Tardif

Christian Ed Director Patty Haskell
Childcare Abby Fuqua

Officers
Moderator Carrie Shinn

Vice Moderator Barbara Olivier
Treasurer Patty Haskell

Assistant Treasurer Shad Sundberg

THE NUGGET

First Congregational Church of Murphys
UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST

PO Box 48
509 N. Algiers Street
Murphys, CA 95247

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

DATED MATERIAL - DO NOT DELAY
SEPTEMBER 2025

Phone: (209)728-3141
Email: nugget@fccmurph.org
Webpage: www. fccmurph.org

God's love echoes through us to all creation. 


